Union Road Community Church

309-317 Union Rd,

Oswaldtwistle,

Accrington BB5 3JD

Dear Linda,

This letter comes with heartfelt thanks to you, the girls on 'the team,' Mrs Brady and everyone who supported your recent fundraiser for our Foodbank, from our team here at URCC.

Believe me when I say your donation of £400 and the food you gave is already at work, this week we had a 'big shop,' replacing ranges of our canned goods, it may even mean that your practical foodstuff gifts began to 'flow out,' as recently as Tuesday this week!! We've also been aware that your 'Messenger' campaign on social media has seen new people 'walking in' and donating these past weeks.

It literally means extending our work towards the Christmas season – the money replenished our immediate hands 'cash flow,' which means for us not having to dip into our reserves at present.

Please feel free to display this letter to the wider Willowbrook 'family', because of my relationship with you all as your priest/vicar (as my joke goes, whether you want me or not), I'm sure you'll understand our wishing you all God's blessing and support to all your staff in your deep service to our community in Oswaldtwistle.

Though it's early may we wish you all a Happy Christmas and New Year season.

As ever with our/my warmest regards

Yours

Arnot Bridges on behalf of rev Duncan Allton and the Lead team URCC